

SAINT ANDREW'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

The White Church on the Hill in the Heart of Northford 1382 Middletown Avenue, P. O. Box 96, Northford, CT 06472

July 2019

Dear Friends and Parishioners of St. Andrew's,

Its mid-July and here we are in the middle of the first real heat wave of the summer. We held our Sunday service in the air-conditioned Parish Hall last Sunday, as will do so again this coming Sunday, as temperatures are expected to soar well into the 90's! Stay cool!!

The Red Cross is holding a **Blood Drive** at St. Andrew's on Tuesday, July 23rd, from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m. This is a very worthy effort; please consider stopping by to donate.

We will be having our 2nd **Ice Cream Social** of the summer on Wednesday, July 24th, from 6 - 8 p.m. Come make your own sundae, choosing from a large variety of ice cream flavors and big tableful of toppings, and visit with friends. Price is still an amazingly low \$3.50 per person! All are welcome - please join us!!!

On July 14th St. Andrew's, along with Emmanuel and St. James, served Sunday supper at St. Vincent de Paul in Middletown. Over 130 clients of the soup kitchen enjoyed meatball subs, salad, hard-boiled eggs, and St. Andrew's supplied a myriad of desserts. Thanks to everyone who donated baked goods, fresh fruit and candy. And thanks to Dean Heath for joining me to help serve.

Clergy schedule through August:

July 21-28 open (morning prayer)

August 4 Rev. Ellen Kennedy

August 11-18-25 Rev. Jim Bradley

Peace be with you,

Nan Monde, Sr. Warden, St. Andrew's Episcopal Church

home: 14 Autumn Court, Northford, CT 06472;

email: nanmonde@comcast.net; cell phone: 203-710-7005

